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The Baltimore City Public School System (“City Schools”) has reviewed Council Resolution 25-

0021R, which invites representatives from Baltimore City agencies to update the City Council on 

services provided to, and the general well-being of, lesbian women in Baltimore.  City Schools has 

no amendments to offer at this time, and anticipates no fiscal impact as a result of the proposed 

resolution.  

 

In guidance published in February 2025, the Maryland State Department of Education (“MSDE”) 

clarified its “expectation that every local education agency (LEA) remains in compliance with 

federal and Maryland statutes and regulations, including those protecting students based on their 

sexual orientation and gender identity.” MSDE’s guidance further stated: 

 

Every LEA has an important responsibility and legal obligation to develop and 

maintain safe and inclusive learning environments for ALL students. Students who 

feel unwelcome or unsafe cannot be fully present for learning. We must remain 

committed to providing environments that allow our students to achieve their full 

academic and social potential. 

 

Consistent with MSDE guidance and applicable law, Baltimore City Board of School 

Commissioners (“Board”) Polices ACB (Sex-Based Discrimination – Employees and Third 

Parties) and JBB (Sex-Based Discrimination – Students), as well as the accompanying 

administrative regulations, prohibit sex-based discrimination, including bullying and harassment, 

in all forms. Student-facing summaries of these policies are available in the Students Rights and 

Responsibilities Handbook and the City Schools Employee Handbook, as well as the fair practices 

pages of the City Schools website. In addition, these policies are featured in City Schools’ annual 

all-staff compliance training. 

 

We appreciate the committee’s consideration and look forward to attending the informational 

hearing regarding Council Resolution 25-0021R.  

 

 

  

https://marylandpublicschools.org/about/Documents/DSFSS/SSSP/SafeSpaces/Guidance-on-Addressing-LGBTQIA-Policies-in-Response-to-Recent-Federal-Memo-A.pdf
https://go.boarddocs.com/mabe/bcpss/Board.nsf/goto?open&id=933RPG6EF4D4
https://go.boarddocs.com/mabe/bcpss/Board.nsf/goto?open&id=933RPG6EF4D4
https://go.boarddocs.com/mabe/bcpss/Board.nsf/goto?open&id=BBKTY4793F51
https://core-docs.s3.us-east-1.amazonaws.com/documents/asset/uploaded_file/3843/BCPS/4600803/Students_rights_and_responsibilities_2024-25_v2.pdf
https://core-docs.s3.us-east-1.amazonaws.com/documents/asset/uploaded_file/3843/BCPS/4600803/Students_rights_and_responsibilities_2024-25_v2.pdf
https://www.baltimorecityschools.org/documents/departments/human-capital/556051
https://www.baltimorecityschools.org/page/fair-practices
https://www.baltimorecityschools.org/page/fair-practices

